MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE EXECUTIVE HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, WALLFIELDS, HERTFORD ON TUESDAY 24 MAY 2011, AT 7.00 PM

PRESENT: Councillor A Jackson (Chairman/Leader)

Councillors M Alexander, M Carver,

L Haysey and M Tindale

ALSO PRESENT:

Councillors D Andrews, W Ashley, R Beeching, E Buckmaster, S Bull, Mrs R Cheswright, Mrs D Hollebon, P Moore, T Page, P Phillips, N C Poulton, S Rutland-Barsby, N Symonds, J Wing and B Wrangles

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Anne Freimanis - Chief Executive

Simon Drinkwater - Director of

Neighbourhood

Services

Caroline Goss - Communications

Officer

Martin Ibrahim - Senior Democratic

Services Officer

George A Robertson - Director of

Customer and Community Services

17 <u>LEADER'S ANNOUNCEMENTS</u>

The Leader welcomed Members to the meeting and advised that this was the first Executive meeting to be webcast.

18 MONTHLY CORPORATE HEALTHCHECK - MARCH 2011

The Executive considered an exception report on financial and performance monitoring for March 2011.

<u>RECOMMENDED</u> – that (A) the budgetary variances set out in paragraph 2.2 of the report submitted, be noted; and

(B) in accordance with Financial Regulation 4.7.3, the carry forward of the capital budgets not spent in 2010/11, as set out in Essential Reference Paper 'D' and summarised at paragraph 2.32, be approved and added to the 2011/12 capital estimates.

19 MINUTES

<u>RESOLVED</u> – that the Minutes of the meeting held on 22 May 2011, be approved as a correct record and signed by the Leader.

20 PUBLIC ENGAGEMENT AND CONSULTATION TASK AND FINISH GROUP

The Executive considered a report setting out the key findings of the Community and Public Engagement Task and Finish Group. The report also included a proposed Executive response to the recommendations.

The Leader welcomed the report and commented that the work of the task and finish group exemplified the valuable role that scrutiny enjoyed in influencing and developing the policies of the Authority.

The Executive Member for Health, Housing and Community Support thanked the task and finish group for its work and in particular, expressed gratitude to its Chairman, Councillor M Wood. She commented on the importance of community leadership and the need for effective communications to ensure engagement with all sections of the community.

The Executive Member welcomed the findings and suggested that Corporate Business Scrutiny Committee should be asked to explore the options and to consider how the concepts could be turned into practice. She emphasised that this needed to be done within existing budgets and staffing resources.

A number of Members commented on Community Voice and how unsatisfactory some of them had been. The Executive Member responded by suggesting that greater flexibility was needed as local ward councillors would know what would be most effective in their areas.

A number of comments were also made in respect of more modern communication tools, such as Facebook and Twitter. The Executive noted that whilst some sections of the community would prefer more traditional communication, it would be important to balance this with the need to utilise new media forms to engage with younger people.

The Executive approved the recommendations as now detailed.

<u>RESOLVED</u> – that (A) the Executive response, as set out in Essential Reference Paper 'B', be approved; and

(B) the Corporate Business Scrutiny Committee be invited to consider and recommend practical options for implementation by November 2011.

21 MONTHLY CORPORATE HEALTHCHECK - FEBRUARY 2011

The Executive considered an exception report on financial and performance monitoring for February 2011.

In response to a question, the Executive Member for Finance commented that purchasing Apton Road and Baldock Road car parks provided an opportunity for the Council to invest in assets it owned rather than leased.

The Executive approved the proposals as now detailed.

<u>RESOLVED</u> – that (A) the budgetary variances set out in paragraph 2.2 of the report now submitted, be noted; and

(B) the capital re-profiling, including the acquisition of Apton Road and Baldock Road car parks, as identified in Essential Reference Paper 'D', be approved.

The meeting closed at 7.31 pm

| Chairman | |
|----------|--|
| Date | |